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APPENDIX 1 
 
The Children’s Centre buildings that were reviewed included: 
 

 Trent Villages North (Tuxford, Bassetlaw) 

 North Leverton (Bassetlaw)

 Awsworth (Broxtowe) 

 Carlton (Gedling)  

 Pleasley Hill (Mansfield) 

 Cotgrave (Rushcliffe)    
 
In addition to the buildings listed above, Nottinghamshire County Council also reviewed two 
unused caretaker’s buildings located next door to dedicated Children’s Centre buildings. These 
included Ladybrook (Rosebrook building in Mansfield) and the two storey building on the grounds 
of Stapleford Children Centre next door to Albany Infant and Nursery School in Broxtowe). 

The outcomes of the consultation have resulted in the following decisions: 

a. closure of both caretaker buildings 
b. the retention of the current Trent Villages (Tuxford) Children’s Centre premises 
c. the relocation of services from all other buildings  
d. Corporate Property to assess the requirement for school place planning, location of other 

NCC services such as the Family Service and, subject to a decision by the Finance and 
Property Committee, may scope to sell properties as necessary. 

NCFP will increase their outreach provision in these areas affected using the information gathered 
from the review. 


